
ii © Annals of Pediatric Gastroenterology and Hepatology Journal | April-June 2022 | Vol-4  Number-2 

Warm greetings from the Editorial board of Annals of Pediatric Gastroenterology and 
Hepatology (APGH). PGLJ is now APGH. Pediatric Gut and Liver Journal (PGLJ) laid 

the foundation in the world of publishing peer-reviewed quality articles exclusively related to 
pediatric gastroenterology, hepatology and nutrition. We envisage APGH to be the torchbearer 
for our entry to the international stage. The new name is also symbolic of opening newer 
horizons for the official journal of ISPGHAN aiming to get indexed in the near future. .Do log 
in to our new website www.apgh.in for more details and subsequent manuscript submissions. 

We are excited to announce the dates of the much-awaited 9th Annual meeting of ISPGHAN 
and 32nd national conference of the Gastroenterology chapter f IAP which will be held in Jaipur 
on October 8 to 9th 2022 with an enriching pre-conference work shop on October 7th. 

In this issue of APGH, the Original article is on “Coagulopathy in Celiac disease” where the 
authors have discussed recommendation of vitamin K to all celiac before endoscopy based on 
the results.

 Sick neonate presenting with cholestasis is a common problem in tertiary referral centers 
with considerable dilemmas in the management. This issue contains a very practical approach 
on this topic in our country.

Inflammatory bowel disease is on rise worldwide. MR enterography (MRE) has taken tre-
mendous strides in the last decade and is currently the recommended imaging in children with 
IBD. A detailed review on this modality in this issue will help us understand and optimally 
utilize this modality. 

In the drug review series, we have “ Commonly used drugs used in pediatric hepatology 
practice” and it will be a ready reckoner for the practicing physician.

We have a very interesting case of Celiac Disease with Rapunzel Syndrome in the case 
report section.

The journal watch is the perfect place to keep ourselves abreast with the recent studies and 
articles in pediatric gastroenterology and hepatology. The column on publication by ISPGHAN 
members will inspire the rest of us. 

The Quiz no 1 in the previous issue generated good response and the editorial board con-
gratulates all the correct respondents. On the lighter side, let us ponder over a lovely poem on 
GI bleed and rake our brains to answer the image Quiz no 2. 

Happy reading for insightful thinking!
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